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Scratchy’s scribblings 
First of all, let me take this opportunity 

to wish you all, a very happy and 

prosperous new year. It doesn‟t seem 

like 5 minutes since we were 

celebrating the arrival of 2009 and 

already 2010 is here. It‟s probably an 

age thing, but the years do appear 

to be getting shorter, I must ask Bob 

as he will know best ! Well my 

highlights for 2009, were a fabulous 

trip to the Euro-Festival in St Tropez, it was my 4th trip there, but I 

do love the place. The “Route Napoleon” ride through French 

Alps is awesome, going to bed the night before is like Christmas 

Eve to me, extra beers are required to make me sleep ! I also 

went to the HD Rally in Leopoldsburg, Belgium, for the 4th year on 

the trot. I only decided to go at 2pm whilst still at work, left work 

at 4.30pm and was on my way to Dover, via the Ace Cafe by 

6pm. In that time, Itchy had got me some Euros and packed all 

my gear. She really is a diamond but don‟t tell her ! The Charity 

Events such as RTTW & Hoggin the Bridge etc, also stick in my 

mind, huge attendances, well organised and all for very good 

causes. I also attended several UK rallies with the highlight being 

the Sofer Rally at Bisley, with around 20 members from Rutland in 

attendance; it was great to be there as part of a group and the 

weather there was superb ! Last but not least, it‟s been great to 

see some new faces becoming regular attendees at our events; 

it really does make all the effort worthwhile ! 

Enough of the past, let‟s move on and to the future and 2010. 

When I took over as Director back in mid September, I made 

several suggestions as to the way we could move forward and 

improve on the good work that Pete and the previous 

committee had done. We managed to get a new look 

Newsletter out in October and have received some very positive 

feedback. The hard copy certainly looks a lot more professional 

and big thanks go out from me to all that contributed. The 

Chapter Mobile Phone has been agreed by the committee and 

will be Texting you details of upcoming events from January. 

Hopefully, this will improve how we let you know what‟s going on 

and when. Incidentally, please ensure that when you are 

renewing your membership, that you use one of the updated 

forms (requests your mobile number). These are available for 

download from the Chapter website or from Stuart in the shop. 

The 2010 Rutland Chapter Events calendar is completed and on 

display in the shop, it‟s also in the process of being uploaded to 

the website. There is also a separate UK & European Events 

listing; this allows you to see what‟s going on elsewhere. I have 

separated these out as many other Chapters do; so that the 

only things listed in our Chapter Calendar are events that we are 

organising or rallies that we plan to attend as a group. 

As previously confirmed, our 2010 “Horseshoe” Rally will take 

place between the 2nd & 4th July at the “Plough Inn Events Field” 

Farcet Fen, near Peterborough. Pre-booked tickets at a cost of 

£20 (includes rally T-shirt and Pin) are available from Sycamores 

Staff or from any Committee Member. Alternatively, you can 

download an application form, from the newly created 

Horseshoe Rally Page on our website and then apply for your 

tickets by post. Posters and flyers have been created to help to 

publicise the event. The bands, Porky Pig (Friday), the Platforms 

(Saturday) have been booked, as has the disco for both nights. 

An extra Elvis treat is planned for the Friday night and “Duty 

Piper” will be the extra treat for Saturday. Check the Bands out 

from the links on the Rally Page of our Chapter website. We will 

be pushing ticket sales from now onwards to try and make the 

Event a success, so try to talking some of your friends into 

coming.  

Our Chapter T-Shirts are very old hat and have not changed 

since 2004. I feel it‟s about time we had some new ones, and 

have been working with Andy from Sycamores, about getting 

some new ones printed. My design seemed to go down quite 

well when shown at the last committee meeting and I have 

received some favourable prices to supply them. We plan to 

place an initial order of 100 T-Shirts (fruit of the loom) in varying 

sizes, and have them available for sale (£10 each) by the 

Sycamores Custom Show, on the weekend of the 6th/7th 

February. 

I have been delighted with the turnouts at all of the Chapter 

Meetings of late, especially when you take into account the 

weather conditions. I thought the Xmas Meeting at the Shop was 

a very pleasant evening, in our new spacious Chapter area and 

thanks go to Sycamores for their much appreciated hospitality. It 

is important that we try and keep the member involvement 

going throughout the winter months, even though the majority, 

have their Harleys tucked away, safely in the garage. We have 

Hogs to the Dogs coming up later this month, and our Winter 

Party on the 13th February, both of which are designed to keep 

that interest flowing. Before you know it, “Brothers and Sisters” we 

will be into March/April, back out on our bikes, travelling to “far 

out” places and having a “banging” good time !  

For a pensioner, Bob is very infectious ! Scratchy 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

In this edition 

Scratchy‟s Scribblings Page 1 

Shop Torque Page 2 

Chapter Matters Page 2 

Diary Dates Page 3 

Hoggin the Bridge Page 4 

Guardian Bells Page 4 

Whitewall Tyres Page 4 

RTTW 2 Page 4 

Toy Run 2009 Page 5 

Website User Guide Page 5 

Back Page Beauty Page 7 

Chapter Merchandise Page 7 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Rutland chapter’s newsletter JAN ‘10 

Rutland Chapter © 2010   Page 2 of 7 
Disclaimer:  Neither the Editor nor any of Rutland Chapter committee accept any responsibility for the views and comments expressed in this newsletter.   

All views and comments made are those of the individual contributors and not necessarily Rutland H.O.G®. Chapter, Harley-Davidson, or their agents or  

authorised dealers.    

All H.O.G.® logos and marks are used under license in accordance with article X of the current H.O.G. ® Annual Charter for H.O.G. ® Chapters. 
 

 

Shop Torque 
Happy new year to you all!  As I write this there has been more 

snow than we have seen for a long time and I am now fed up 

with it as I am sure you all are too and eager to get your bikes 

out!  Please remember if your bike has been put to rest for a few 

months, before you ride it for peace of mind why not have it 

serviced or just a simply safety check – contact our service 

department for latest offers. 

 

The events calendar for the chapter is now available on the 

website and I think you will agree the committee have arranged 

a great mix of events throughout the year for us to look forward 

to.  Here at the dealership we will be hosting our annual custom 

show on the 6th and 7th February where there will be bikes on 

show, trade stands and a barbeque supplied by the chapter.  If 

you fancy entering your pride and joy please contact Dan at 

the dealership as it would be really great to see even more bikes 

on show this year. 

 

For those of you thinking of changing your bike this year please 

don‟t leave it until the season starts as supply is now very limited 

and some models have a 2-3 month wait, speak to Stuart or Jon 

with any queries you may have. 

 

On the 21st of this month I shall be jetting off to the dealer show 

which is being held in Dallas, where I will get to see the new 

models, parts and clothing, it may sound like a jolly but I am 

subjected to 3 days in a classroom while I am there! 

 

Many thanks to all of you who attended the toy run and thanks 

to Pete for organising it.  Many thanks also to those of you who 

attended the last meeting at the dealership, it was a really 

enjoyable evening and definitely something I hope we can do 

more often. 

 

By the end of January we should have the new chapter t-shirts 

for sale in store, these are orange not black and have been 

designed by Scratchy and it will be really great to see the 

members wearing them at future events. 

 

I look forward to seeing you all over the coming months. 

 

Ride safe!  Andew 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Chapter matters 

2010 Rutland Chapter Committee 

Chapter Director  

Garry Adam (Scratchy) 

E-mail rutlandchapter@btinternet.com 

Tel  07900 257230  

Assistant Director  

Pete Hewett 

Email peter.hewett@dhl.com 

Tel. 07980 779940  

Assistant Director 

Kenneth Shepstone (Shep) 

Email kennethshepstone@sky.com 

Tel.  07740 531256 

Treasurer 

Mark Buckmaster  

E-mail Treasure@rutlandchapter.co.uk 

Tel  07812393288  

Secretary 

Lucy Gumbley 

E-mail Secretary@rutlandchapter.co.uk 

Tel  07908766538  

Activities Officer 

Dave Hetherington 

Email davehetherington57@hotmail.com  

Tel. 

Assistant  

Activities Officer 

Bob Galley 

Email flange52@yahoo.com 

Tel. 07727 496394 

Dealer Rep  

Andrew Winham  

E-mail Dealer@rutlandchapter.co.uk 

Tel  01572 823296  

Membership  

Secretary  

Jackie McIntyre  

E-mail Members@rutlandchapter.co.uk  

Tel  01527 823296  

Webmaster 

Sam Hamblin  

E-mail Webmaster@rutlandchapter.co.uk 

Tel  01572 823296  
 

  

Are you interested in joining the committee? 

Contact Scratchy to discuss further. 

Details above! 

For all of the Chapter’s latest activities, 

please go to our website 

www.rutlandchapter.co.uk 

or ring the chapter helpline  

01572 824090 

or pop into Sycamore and see our  

notice boards in the HOG VIP Lounge. 
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Know Your ABCs (ABCs of Touring) 

Knowing your H.O.G.® benefits should be like 

knowing your ABCs. Take, for instance, the ABCs of 

Touring … it‟s not as if any of us really need an extra 

incentive to ride. But there‟s something thrilling 

about exploring the back roads and happening 

upon a town that begins with the letter “Z.” It‟s the 

little discoveries that make riding so fulfilling. Not to 

mention, all the great prizes you could win. 

 

It doesn‟t take much to take part in the ABCs of 

Touring. All you do is collect photos of yourself and 

your Harley® holding a current edition of Hog Tales® 

in front of “official” signs for various entities – cities, 

counties, states, countries, etc. – and you could be 

eligible for great prizes. Check your H.O.G. 

Membership Manual for more details on how to 

take part, or visit members.hog.com. 

 
Make Your Miles Count (Mileage Programme) 

H.O.G.® is all about riding and having fun. The 

H.O.G. Mileage Programme rewards you for doing 

what we all love to do most … ride. The more miles 

you log on your Harley®, the more recognition you 

receive. Pins, patches, motorcycle medallions – all 

awarded to you because you ride.  

 

A H.O.G. Mileage Programme pin and patch will be 

sent to all H.O.G. members upon enrollment in the 

program.  If you have more than one motorcycle, 

be sure to enroll each additional bike. After 

enrollment, additional awards can be earned by 

achievement of the mileage levels listed in your 

H.O.G. Membership Manual and online at 

members.hog.com, starting at just 10,000 miles. 

Don‟t waste another mile! 

 

 

HAVE YOU LOGGED IN YET ? 

Rutland Chapter‟s website now has 

a member‟s only section!  Register 

and you'll get access to newsletters, 

meeting minutes, members only 

forum, members only chat, greeting cards, free 

tools and more!  

Goto ww.rutlandchapter.co.uk/memberlogin.html  

to register now! 

 

 

 

Diary dates 

 
These are just some of our forthcoming 

events, make sure you logon to our 

calendar on our website 

www.rutlandchapter.co.uk and check 

the notice boards in Sycamore to get the 

very latest details! 

 

Wed  27th Jan  Hogs to the Dogs - Peterborough 

Stadium 

A great night out at Peterborough‟s Greyhound Stadium. A 

chance for old and new friends to meet up during these cold 

winter months and maybe even win some money ! All for the 

cost of 1 pence - contact Dave Hetherington for a ticket. 

Fengate Stadium, 2nd Drove, Fengate, Peterborough. 

Organiser Dave Hetherington - First Race: 7.30pm  

 

Sat 6th & Sun 7th Feb 6th Annual Custom Bike Show - 

Sycamores 

Various bike categories on show at this annual indoor show – To 

enter your bike contact Dan at Sycamores. Trade stands 

including our very own Chapter stand and Chapter run 

barbeque (help most welcome). Come along and support your 

Local Dealership at this popular event. 

Admission Free  Open: Sat 9am-5pm   Sun 10am-3pm 

 

Sat 13th Feb   Winter Party - Newage 

Sports & Social Club, Stamford, PE9 2BW  

Come and dance the night away, to our very own Richard 

Auton disco at the Newage Sports & Social Club, Wharf Road, 

Stamford.  

Buffet and Cheap drinks - What more could you want ? Grab 

some friends and bring them along !   

    

7.30pm     Admission:     Members Free      Guests £5  

 

Sun 7th Mar   “New Owners Ride-Out” - 

Foxton Locks 

The first of 3 ride outs organized specifically to encourage new 

member‟s attendance. These rides are at a gentle pace that 

allows members to familiarize themselves with group riding. They 

are open to both old and new members and this one is to visit 

Foxton Locks, situated just outside Market Harborough, it is one of 

the Seven Man Made Wonders of Britain. Watch colourful 

Narrow Boats ascending or descending the 10 Lock Staircase. 

Onsite Public House, Cafeteria and Gift Shops at this venue. 

Organiser Lucy Gumbley - Sycamores 10.30am for 11am depart 

 

Sun  28th Mar   “Easter Egg Run” - 

Children’s Ward, Boston District Hospital  

Annual Charity Ride Out to the Children‟s Ward at Boston District 

Hospital, to deliver Easter Eggs to unwell children. Buy yourself an 

Egg, get on your bike and come along ! Help make these 

unfortunate children‟s hospital stay a little less unpleasant ! 

Come rain or shine this ride will take place and the bigger the 

turn out the better. 

Organiser Pete Ward - Sycamores: 10am for 10.30am depart 

 

View photos of events on 

www.rutlandchapter.co.uk 

Don’t forget to upload your photos 

next time you come back from a 

ride out! 
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Hoggin the Bridge 10 – 18th October 2009 
Hoggin the Bridge takes place over the river Severn and is 

traditionally the last long ride of the year, due to the changing 

weather. This year we all agreed to meet at the Corley Services 

on the M6 at 0730. 

Three of us set off from 

Stamford at 0615 and 

by Corby our fingers 

were frozen, but at least 

it was dry unlike other 

years.  

As planned we all met 

at Corley services and 

set sail to the Services 

at Junction 1 of the 

M48, the Event start 

location. You can pay 

£10 on the day, but it is very advisable to pay in advance 

because it‟s mayhem at the start. Not sure how many bikes of all 

makes were there, but it had to be around 4000, if not more. For 

your £10 you get an Event Pin and a T shirt, and the rest goes to 

charity. The start is a tad fraught due to the number of bikes and 

trike‟s, all trying to exit the services, but the Event it‟s self is well 

marshalled by Bridgewater Chapter, with the help of the police. 

Once on the bridge, with its stunning views, we speed up a bit 

for the 25 mile ride around the Welsh countryside, lined with 

huge numbers of well wishers, standing on the route waving and 

cheering. Eventually the ride finishes in the lovely Welsh town of 

Chepstow. There you can pick up your pre ordered T shirt and 

pin, and get a bite to eat from the many pubs and cafes all of 

which do a raring trade. You can leave your helmet and coat if 

you wish with the Christian 

motorcycle club for a £1, 

which goes to charity and 

there is normally a group 

playing in the square and a 

few trade stands. We set off 

around 1445 for the 

uneventful ride home 

stopping twice for a break 

and go go juice, getting 

home just as darkness 

descended. This traditional ride is always well supported and a 

good way to end the year, I shall do it again next year weather 

permitting. I say this because some years, it has been so cold 

and rainy that it is just not fun and at my age (which Scratchy is 

constantly reminding me) I do not have to prove anything. 

Oh well Buckos, this is my last write up for a ride this year, it is time 

to start dreaming of warm weather and long continental roads, 

to far out rallies. To all of you, who have ridden with me this year, 

thanks for your company and the laughs we have shared, ride 

safe through the winter so we can all cause mayhem and havoc 

on the rally scene next year. 

Far out !!!  Bob Galley aka OAP 

Guardian bells 
Like me, I‟m sure you‟ve seen many motorcycles with a metal 

bell attached to them. Have you wondered why this is? 

Legend has it that Evil Road Spirits have been attaching 

themselves on to motorcycles for as long as there have been 

bikes on the road. These Evil Road 

Spirits are responsible for 

mechanical problems and bad 

luck along a journey. It goes on 

to say, that by attaching a small 

bell onto your bike, the Evil Road 

Spirits will become trapped inside 

the bell, where the constant 

ringing drives them insane, 

making them lose their grip until they fall to the ground. Legend 

also has it that the mystery of the Guardian Bell carries twice as 

much power when it is purchased by a friend or loved one, then 

given as a gift. It is also said that the bell should be located as 

close to the ground as possible. 

 

Whitewall tyres 

Whitewall tyres offer a more 

“classic” look for certain bikes 

and to be sure they aren‟t 

meant for all bikes. (Don‟t look 

for them on a Vrod). Whitewall 

motorcycle tyres take their 

styling cues from the fashion 

history of white sidewall tyres 

on cars.  Early car tyres were at 

one time all white, which was a 

result of the use of natural white 

rubber. Unfortunately, natural white rubber didn‟t provide 

enough traction or endurance. The solution was to add black 

carbon initially just to the part that was in contact with the road 

surface, resulting in the whitewall as we know it today Eventually 

black carbon was added to the whole tyre for ease of 

cleaning.. So, you get a sense of how the fashion of 

whitewall tyres evolved in relation to black wall tyres. They didn‟t, 

it was the other way round! 

RTTW 2 
Following on from the success 

of RTTW 1 in 2008, when an 

estimated 2500 bikes turned up 

to pay their respects, and 

remember our fallen heroes. 

RTTW 2 on Saturday 10th 

October was an obvious 

inclusion into this year‟s 

calendar. This year, the 

departure location had been changed to Drayton Manor 

Leisure Park, on the outskirts of Tamworth, because Tamworth 

Services the previous year had struggled to cope with the 

numbers involved. Rutland Chapters planned ride to the event, 

was to leave Sycamores at 8.30am, with the intention to arrive at 

Drayton Manor at around 10am, in plenty of time before the 

official event departure time of 11am. 

On a quite mild Saturday morning, I 

arrived at Sycamores just after 8am 

and already there were plenty of bikes 

there. Sycamores had laid on some 

free donuts for us, which were very 

welcome.  

We departed as planned at 8am 

sharp, with approximately 45 bikes in 

tow, and headed south, bound for the 

A14. We then picked up the M6, then 

the M42 northbound.  I had scouted 

the route the previous day and knew 

that this was definitely the easiest way 

to access Drayton Manor. As we 

approached the required exit, bikes 

were starting to appear from 

everywhere.  We ended up tagging on to another Chapter, as 

did another Chapter to us, so as you can imagine there was 

quite a long line, when we reached the turn for Drayton Manor. 

Here there was another queue of bikes coming from the other 

direction.  

As we were directed towards the bike parking area, the scale of 

just how many bikes were taking part, suddenly dawned on you.  

I have done many events, but have never seen as many bikes 

together in the UK. There were several refreshment stands and 

toilets, all with massive queues, I found a secluded tree!  
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As planned, Shep was going fly the Chapter Flag in the flag 

parade, which is at the head of the ride.  A separate parking 

area was allocated for this as you first entered the site. I decided 

to wander up there to see him and to ask him to pick up the 

Chapters Wreath for me when he got to the Aboritum. Looking 

at where I was parked, I had no idea 

when I would get there. I found Shep 

and Janet, Smithy was there to, quite 

rightly so to, as he was playing the 

Bagpipes at the Event, but what the 

hell was Fulton doing in the Flag 

Bearers area ! By the way, thanks go to 

Andy from Sycamores, for arranging 

and paying for our Chapter‟s Wreath, I 

for one thought it was embarrassing 

last year, not to have one. 

The ride began promptly at 11am, we 

actually went out of the gates of 

Drayton Manor at 11.45am, and we 

were about half way! The streets of the 

12 mile ride to the Aboritum, were all lined with people 

applauding us. It made you feel very proud, and it‟s nice to take 

part in something that gives riding a motorcycle a good name. I 

thought it seemed better organised than last year, but I suspect 

that was down to them being better prepared for the numbers 

that turned up. 

The aboritum was packed ! The service was delayed to allow all 

of the bikes to arrive before it started. It was all very moving and 

Smithy done us all proud, flying the Rutland Chapter patch, 

whilst reducing grown men to tears, with his pipe playing. The 

Spitfire flypast was superb, no I am wrong it was absolutely 

awesome, its sound is so distinctive!  

Will it happen next year, you bet it 

will. I have the 2010 date already 

confirmed as Saturday 2nd October. 

Will the Chapter once again be 

attending, you bet we will, and I will 

keep you all informed as and when I 

get updates. Please check out 

www.RTTW.org  for photos, videos 

and information about this now very 

important annual event. 

Even the sun shone, an absolutely 

fabulous day!  Thanks Scratchy  

Message from RTTW Founder at RTTW 2, 10th October 2010 

I would just like to say a special and 

heartfelt thank you to all of you for 

attending today. Every one of you 

will have your own special reasons 

for being here and I hope that this 

event allows you to remember in a 

way that is memorable, fitting and 

lasting.  In 2008 my dream came 

true with RTTW1.  Your attendance and support here today has 

ensured that RTTW is here to stay. It has now become an annual 

event in the biking calendar to remember those that can no 

longer ride by our side. 

Thank You Martin Dickinson 

Toy run 2009 

 

Biker Daz Delrosso passes on a 

gift to Sereen Khan (5) on 

Amazon Ward.  Picture: ALAN 

STORER 

 
Date: 14 December 2009  

By Tara Dundon  

WITH tinsel strapped to their bikes and Santa hats underneath 

their helmets more than 50 kind-hearted bikers descended on 

Peterborough for their 12th annual toy run. After setting off on a 

40-mile ride from Uppingham near Oakham, the Rutland 

Chapter Harley Owners Group arrived at the Amazon Ward at 

Peterborough District Hospital at around noon on Sunday to 

spread some festive cheer. The bikers brought a smile to the 

faces of all the children on the ward as they pulled out presents 

from their rucksacks and presented the youngsters with an early 

Christmas gift. Among the children to receive a gift was three-

year-old Ella Fagioli from Peterborough. Her grandad Steve 

Fagioli said: "The bikes all have good hearts. "They always bring a 

smile to the children's faces. It is not nice being in hospital at 

Christmas time and this helps to make it a little easier for them." 

Organiser Peter Ward said: "We had about 50 bikes join us, which 

is a few less than previous years, but we still hope to give 

presents to all of the children."For us this is just a small gesture for 

the children. Some of us have had children in hospital over 

Christmas and we know what it is like. "We will be back again 

next year with more gifts and hopefully more bikers." Play 

specialist at the Amazon Ward, Zoe Wilkinson said without the 

bikers, they wouldn't be able to surprise the children on 

Christmas morning. She said: "It is horrible for the children not 

waking up in their homes on Christmas Day. This toy run allows us 

to give children presents all over the Christmas period and try to 

make the day as normal as possible. 

"The bikers are fantastic as they cater for everyone from babies 

to 16-year-olds. We couldn't do it without them." 
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RUTLAND CHAPTER WEBSITE USER GUIDE 
This guide is intended to aid Chapter Members in the use of the 

most commonly used areas, of the Rutland Chapter Website. 

Hope you find it of help. 

Web Address and Access 

The address of the Chapter Website is 

http://www.rutlandchapter.co.uk 

Only the Members area is password protected. You can access 

the Events Calendar, Photo Sections and even upload a 

message to the Guestbook, without having a Members 

Password. Just click on the section you wish to visit. ie: Calendar 

Photos Guestbook 

Members Area 

To access the Members area you need to be a Chapter 

Member. Click Members from the homepage to enter. 

Password Requests – At the login page, on the left underneath 

the Username and Password you will see the link Request 

Password, click this, and fill in your name, email and requested 

username (username is the name you wish to use on the forum). 

Click Submit Request and your request will automatically be sent 

to the Chapter Webmaster, who will email you back confirming 

your username and will include your unique 6 figure password. 

(Passwords can take up to a couple of days and will only be 

processed during office hours) 

Access – Once you have your Username and Password you can 

access the Members area by clicking on Members , then 

entering your Username and Password on the left where 

prompted. Click Login and you will automatically be taken to 

the Rutland Chapter Members Area. 

Newsletters and Committee Minutes Section – All previous 

Newsletters and Meeting Minutes can be viewed here, just click 

the dated link of the one you wish to view. Latest Newsletters 

and Minutes are uploaded here as and when they are 

published. 

Members Forum – You access the Members Forum by clicking on 

the Members Only Forum picture. A pop-up will appear 

requesting a password, type in rutland, and then click Login. You 

will automatically enter the forum. 

The forum can be viewed in 2 formats, board or threaded. To 

change between formats click on either Board or Threaded, 

located midway down the right hand  side of the pop-up 

window. Board is definitely the best format for everyday use  

Board - always displays the topic with the latest post at the top 

and by clicking the topic description, you will automatically view 

all the posts on that topic. To post a reply, click reply on the last 

post, then type your message in the box provided and click post 

message at the bottom of the window. Your message will 

appear on the forum immediately. 

Threaded – always displays latest topic at the top, and posts can 

only viewed individually. To post a reply, click reply on the post 

you wish to reply to, then type your message in the box provided 

and click post message at the bottom of the window. Your 

message will appear on the forum immediately. 

Photo Section 

From the home page click Photos to enter. 

View latest Event Photos – Click on the Rutland Chapters Photo 

Centre icon, and a new window will appear, with photos from 

lots of events. The latest event photos are towards the bottom. 

Click on the Event you wish to view and all the photos from that 

event will appear. Click on individual photos to enlarge and you 

will be offered a slideshow option at the top of the window. 

Uploading Photos - All Chapter members can upload event 

photos to the website. 

All photos must not be larger than 1mb, to reduce the photo 

size, open the photo in paint, and resize in both horizontally and 

vertically to 80%. 

Whilst in the Rutland Chapter Photo Centre, click on the public 

uploader link, this is located on the left, at the bottom of the 

listed events. This will open a new window, enter your email 

address in the box and click browse to locate on your computer 

to select the photos you wish to upload. After a few seconds you 

will be prompted to add a photo title. The photo title should be 

added as follows: year/month event title. (ie: the 2009 Toy Run, 

which takes place in December would be added as 09/12 Toy 

Run) You can upload up to 5 photos at the same time. Once 

you have completed the above click Finish Uploading Photos 

and your photos will automatically be sent to the Chapter 

Webmaster for processing. Once processed, the photos will 

appear in the Chapter Photo Centre, under the title that you 

entered. (Processing only takes place during normal office 

hours) 

Event Calendar 

From the home page click Calendar to enter. 

Click the Rutland Chapter Event Calendar icon and a new 

window will open containing the current events calendar. If you 

want more details on one of the listed events, click on the event 

title, and more details will appear. 

Chapter Officers Page 

From the home page click Officers to enter. 

The purpose of this page is to provide members with contact 

information for all Chapter Officers. If you have any questions, 

queries or problems relating to the Chapter, please do not 

hesitate in contacting anyone on this list. 

Other Features 

There many other features on the Chapter Website, in addition 

to those listed above. Please feel free to have good look around 

at the other features. After all, it is your website. 
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http://pub49.bravenet.com/passwd/requestpwd.php?usernum=4200365813
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Back page beauty 
 

 

This wonderful machine started life as an „ordinary‟ 

Softail Standard, but before anyone even had the 

chance to perch on its seat it went through a 

makeover of epic proportions. Firstly, the stock 

exhaust went and a stage 1 tune with Vance & 

Hines Big Radius exhausts took their place. The bars 

went to be replaced by a set of Street Slammers, 

and the switchgear covers became chrome affairs. 

The indicators were relocated to the forks, a 17” 

chrome solid forged rear wheel was inserted, an 

embossed and painted „flame‟ tank with colour 

matched front and rear fenders were added, 

along with more chrome parts than we have room 

to mention. The end result is the rather stunning 

Softail you see here, available for the excellent 

value price of £10,995.  

Contact Sycamore tel. 01572 823296  

or email andrew.winham@sycamorehd.co.uk 

chapter merchandise 

 

 

HOG Eagle badge  

£5 

 

Large "Rutland Chapter" 

Rocker  

£15 

 

Large LOH back patch  

£15 

 

Large Eagle HOG Back 

Patch  

£15 

 

Rutland Chapter  

Friendship badge  

£8.50 

 

Small "Rutland Chapter" 

Rocker  

£8 

 

Small LOH patch  

£8 

 

Small Eagle HOG Patch  

£8 

 

 

 
 


